
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  ST CLAIR HIGH SCHOOL NEEDS      

                       YOUR HELP….                   8th July 2014 
 
Dear Friends of St Clair, 
 
As many of you are aware, in the early hours of Sunday 29th June St Clair High School was 
extensively damaged as a result of a fire. Almost all of E Block has been damaged or destroyed. This 
has resulted in the following faculty areas being seriously affected, with the loss of teaching spaces, 
resources, textbooks, computers, study spaces, student lockers, staffroom spaces:  
  
Mathematics, English, HSIE, LOTE, the Library, Teaching and Learning, Computer Rooms 1 and 2, 

The AV Room, Careers, Welfare, the Senior Study. 
 

In most of these faculty areas, there is nothing left….. the fire was extremely fast moving and left 
nothing salvageable in its’ wake.  
 
Despite the initial shock and distress about this event, the St Clair community has demonstrated 
immense compassion and a willingness to do whatever they can to rebuild our facilities and 
resources. As a school community, we pride ourselves on our resilience and our determination to 
ensure that the students of St Clair continue to receive the best educational opportunities that we can 
offer. 

To do this, we need your help…… 
 
On Friday 22nd August, 2014 we will be hosting the annual ABW Trivia Night that many of our 
community have supported in the past. This year, however, the night will be expanded to raise funds 
for the rebuilding of our affected faculties and teaching spaces. We are now calling for donations of 
items, gifts, vouchers  that can be used as prizes or silent auction items.  
 
Alternatively, you might be willing to buy a table of 10 ($10 per head) for the actual Trivia Night – see 
the attached promotional flyer. 
 
If you are willing to help, please contact Karen Shepherd (Deputy Principal) at the school on 9670 
6700. Donations will need to be delivered to the school office by 15 August, 2014 – Endeavour Rd St 
Clair 2759. 
 
Thankyou in advance for your support of our school. 
 
 
Mr Chris Presland       Mrs Brenda Quayle     
Principal        Trivia Night Coordinator/HT HSIE 
 


